November 2, 1948 Mr. R. Ward Magill 71.5 East 13th Street Wichita, Kansas Dear Mr. Magill: 'I appreciated your good letter of November 1. Mrs. Simons and I greatly enjoyed our trip around South America and our opportunity to make new friends. It was a great pity that she had to have the malignant growth which defied all efforts to check it. Her physician and nurses kept her from enduring severe suffering, but it was mighty hard at best. On the 14th of November, we would have observed the 54th anniversary of our wedding. It seems that the entire community, not only knew her, but esteemed her as their friend. Everyone has been very kind. My heart is very full, and I find it difficult to write, but I wanted you to know that I appreciated your good letter of sympathy. Sincerely W. C. Simons WCS:md